Ξ

La Salle Club Bulletin

Summer 2010

The La Salle Club

Executive Board – January 2010

Bernie Church '62, President Chado Vasquez '52, Vice-President Jim Westlake '51, Vice-President Bobbi Pires '76, Membership Jean Lahey, Treasurer Anna-Lea Caudwell, Secretary

BOARD MEMBERS

Troy Bird '82 Jack Clara '50 Mike Elorduy '60 Bill Enos '57 Vince Juarez Jim McNamara '47 Larry Marietti '62 Pat Seitz Gil Urbano '46 Jack Witry

Inside this issue:

Thank You 2

All-League 2

Season Highlights 3

Falcon Football 3
Schedule

Christian Brothers High School

Volume 1, Issue 1

Message from the La Salle Club President

Dear La Salle Club Members,

As Christian Brothers High School begins the 2010-11 school year, I would like to take this opportunity to let you know how the past school year went for the La Salle Club.

As you know, our three fund-raisers each year consist of our Membership Drive, The Baseball Hall of Fame Dinner and the Coaches Hall of Fame Dinner.

Our Membership Drive netted us about 200 paid members. We are very grateful to all who purchased a membership this year. With the long history of the school, the numerous alumni and friends of the school, we feel we can improve on our paid membership in the coming years. We will have more on this subject during our 2011 membership drive next January or February.

The Baseball Hall of Fame Dinner was held in the fairly new (for those who haven't been around lately) C.B.H.S. field house on April 24, 2010. There was a good turnout and we inducted nine new players into the baseball hall of fame. Among those nine were two C.B.H.S. alumni. Ernie Cervantes Jr., class of '57 and Burt Bonomi, class of '62.

Since we are on the subject of baseball, I should mention that another C.B. alumnus, Rick Cabral '70 has developed a new web site for fans of baseball — BaseballSacramento.com. It covers local baseball players and teams from years gone by to the present. If you reach the site and click on History, you will find an article on the La Salle Club, The Baseball Hall of Fame and also an article on the 1962 Bishop Armstrong H.S. baseball team. That story is listed under Flying High with the '62 Falcons. If you are local baseball fan, this is a great web site to get your baseball fix. We wish Mr. Cabral continued success with his blog.

The Coaches Hall of Fame will be held at C.B.H.S. on Saturday, November 13, 2010. Please mark your calendars so you can reserve this date. We will be sending you a reminder and more information on this in October.

The new baseball and softball scoreboards, thanks to your donations, were dedicated and put into use this past March in time for the 2010 season.

Our Athletic Director, Jill Bennett, has compiled a list of high lights, for you, from the very successful athletic teams from the school year of 2009-2010. Thanks Jill.

I hope everyone enjoyed their summer. Thanks again for your continued support of the La Salle Club.

Bernie Church'62 President, La Salle Club

Baseball and Softball Teams Grateful for Scoreboards





Membership dues and proceeds from La Salle Club events benefit CB athletics' programs. This season, the 2010 baseball and softball teams "knew the score" thanks to the recently installed scoreboards generously made possible n large part by the La Salle Club.

Nolan Kipp '10	Baseball	Bianca Galvez '10	Soccer
Chris Kunz '10	Basebal	Zena Kisoki '10	Soccer
Robert Link '11	Baseball	Haley Hatfield '11	Soccer
Matthew Caselli '10	Baseball	Maddy Walsh '11	Soccer
Carly Classen'10	Softball	Jonathan Limhengco'12	Tennis (MVP)
Andrej Bevins'13	Golf	David Dalisay '11	Tennis
Kit Carson '12	Golf	Nicole Martin '12	Swimming
Jarret Link '10	Golf	Robby Templeton '11	Track & Field
Hunter Rappleye '13	Golf	Aaron Terrell-Byrd '11	Track & Field
Jen Ericson '10	Soccer (MVP)	Mateo Brown '11	Track & Field

2009-10 Falcons Highlights

Each year, more than 600 CB students participate in athletics. Some highlights of the 2010-11 school year include:

- Falcons defeat Jesuit at the Holy Bowl with a score of 21-6.
- CB's women's volleyball team captured its fifth consecutive Division IV Sac-Joaquin Section Title and their third Northern California CIF Championship.
- Women's golf advanced to the Northern California championship for the first time in program history.
- Men's cross country runners advanced to the CIF state championship for the fourth consecutive year.
- CB's men's golf team successfully captured its fifth consecutive Sierra Valley Conference Championship and third consecutive Sac Joaquin Division II Section Championship. The team also earned a spot in the CIF 2010 State Championship. Participants included the top three teams from Southern California and the top three from Northern California. The Falcons placed fourth overall and first among the Northern California teams.
- With a league record of 9-1-2, CB's women's soccer team captured the Sierra Valley Conference Championship. Coach Jake Hunley '96 was named Sierra Valley Conference Women's Soccer Coach of the Year.
- Congratulations to Jen Ericson '10 who was included in ESPN's state-bystate list of the top soccer players in the country. Ericson was one of only 11 players selected in California. This fall, she is playing soccer at the Uni-

Football 2010				
Saturday	9/11	@ Buhach Colony High School	7 p.m.	
Saturday	9/18	Jesuit High School	7 p.m.	
Friday	9/24	@ Whitney High School	7 p.m.	
Saturday	10/9	Bella Vista High School	12:30 p.m.	
Friday	10/15	@ Oakmont High School	7 p.m.	
Friday	10/22	@ Rio Linda High School	7 p.m.	
Saturday	10/30	Del Campo High School	12:30 p.m.	
Saturday	11/6	Casa Roble High School	12:30 p.m.	

For a complete
listing of all sports
schedules, visit
the CBHS
Boosters Website
at
www.cbhssacramento.org
and click on the
Boosters icon.

Christian Brothers High School

4315 Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd. Sacramento, CA 95820-2727

Phone: 916-733-3600

La Salle Club Mission Statement

Founded in 1939, the La Salle Club is a volunteer group dedicated to supporting the needs of the Christian Brothers' Athletic Department and the student athletes.

It is the purpose of the La Salle Club to collaborate with the school to fund projects outside the scope of the school's operating budget.

The Athletic Director will keep the school President advised of all La Salle Club activities.

All money raised will be held in trust for the La Salle Club in the business office of Christian Brothers High School.

Any project that is proposed, either by the school or the LaSalle Club, must be agreed to by the Athletic Department, the President and the La Salle Club before any project can begin.

For a full calendar of CB sports, visit www.cbhs-sacramento.org and click on the Boosters icon.





CBHS V. JHS 2010
SEPTEMBER 18, 2010
HUGHES STADIUM

Cheer on the Falcons as they go for a repeat of 2009's victory!

Freshmen 3 p.m.

JV 5 p.m.

Varsity 7 p.m.